

FHS PTSO Meeting Minutes

May 19, 2020

Call to Order

A meeting of the FHS PTSO was held at the home of K.C. Pummill on Tuesday, May 19, 2020 at 12:53 p.m. and adjourned at 1:07 p.m.

Attendees

K.C. Pummill, Corinne Power, Kathy Wade, Julie Vaught, Sheryl Harton, Lisa Mayer, Sara Eichmann, Wendy Moss, Kathy Wetsell, Kelly Edmiaston, Katie Jackson, Miriam Smith, Mariah Weber, Angela Harrison, Missy Joyce, and Elizabeth Cash

President's Report: K.C. Pummill

K. C. Pummill welcomed everyone to the meeting. President's Council was held online. FHS PTSO 2020-2021 Slate was presented (see attached). Sheryl Harton motioned to approve the Slate and Elizabeth Cash seconded the motion. Unanimously passed.

President Elect Report: Corinne Power/Kathy Wade

Corinne Power and Kathy Wade, Co-Presidents for the 2020-2021 school year both expressed gratitude to K.C. Pummill for all of her hard work and dedication as President.

Secretary's Report: Julie Vaught

Julie Vaught previously emailed the minutes to all the Executive Board. Kathy Wade motioned to accept the minutes and Sheryl Harton seconded. Unanimously approved. Sheryl Harton motioned to approve virtual meeting minutes from April. Lisa Mayer seconded. Unanimously approved.

Treasurer's Report: Sheryl Harton

Passed out PTSO Budget V Actual Report and PTSO Balance Sheet as of May 19, 2020. Current cash balance is \$12,805.35. See attached. Kathy Wade motioned that roll over \$6588.42 to the 2020-2021 budget. Corinne Power seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Principal's Report: Dr. Jay Dostal:

Dr. Dostal was not present, but K.C. Pummill relayed that the school district is planning to move forward with several options for students and learning for the upcoming school year. Bulldog Blitz is scheduled for August 10th and August 11th and he is asking PTSO to help. More details to come.

Dawg Crew/Student Council Reports: n/a

No report

Membership Report: Corinne Powers/Elizabeth Cash

Membership letter to be drafted and sent to Dr. Dostal to be included in the initial letter to parents.

Outreach Committee Report: Kathy Wetsell/Lisa Mayer

Kathy Wetsell reported that the counselor's needs have been met with \$350 Wal-mart gift cards. Preparing for next year and how to best reach out to business. Misty Joyce reported that Glass slipper may be rescheduled for July 2nd and that the Glass Slipper house may be relocated.

Grants/Faculty Liason Report: Terri Chadick

Angela Harrison reported requested to change the teacher grant process to distributing all teacher grants in the Fall of 2020 versus distributing half in Fall and half in Springs. Motion made to accept this change by Sheryl Harton and seconded by Julie Vaught. Unanimously approved.

Hospitality Committee Report: Liz Taylor/Mariah Weber/Miriam Smith

Mariah Weber and Miriam Smith reported that the next big event is back to school breakfast. Details to come later.

Fundraising Report: Sandra Ware

No Report

Scholarships Report: Kathy Wade

Kathy Wade reported that the scholarship committee awarded four recipients of the PTSO scholarship. Haley Jackson, Hunter Joyce, Christopher Brown, Henry Tullis. Congratulations to these outstanding FHS students!

Communications / Website Report: Sarah Eichmann

No Report

Volunteer Coordinator Report: Wendy Moss

No Report

Project Graduation Report: Kelly Edmiaston

Kelly reported prom and project graduation is being combined. When we have a date, we will send out a link for donations.

ALLPS Report: Heather Armstrong

No Report.

Student Resource Officer Report: Julia McKinney

No Report

Announcements & Dates to Remember

Next meeting TBD.